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Oxford Planning Commission

Minutes for Meeting on February 14, 2012

Attendance: Patsy Burke, Jackie Ellis, Vivian Harris, Ron Manson, Erik Oliver, and Jim Patrick

Guests: Margaret Dugan, Raghu Patil (Oxford College); Eduardo Tapia, Kieu Chi Nguyen, Jisoo Park, Veronica Pimentel, Alex Chamberlin, Stephanie Rahanong, Hank Methvin, Daniel Finnegan, Stephen Salvatemo, Alex Tidwell, Nicholas Voravong, and Ann Nguyen{UGA Metropolitan Design Studio) 

Chairman Erik Oliver opened the meeting at 7:00 PM.

Old Business:

1. Minutes for the January 10, 2012 meeting of the Oxford Planning Commission were reviewed and unanimously approved as amended.

2. The Planning Commission reviewed and discussed a draft recommendation to the city council regarding the final Future Development Plan submitted by Oxford College. A motion was made and seconded to approve the following recommendation to the City Council, 

“Based on our thorough review and our findings, it is the consensus of the commission to recommend to the city council that it accept the college’s future development plan with the amendment/special stipulation that the new science building not be built at the Haygood Avenue site. The commission instead supports what it considers the more viable option proposed by the college, i.e. the site option on the western, interior side of campus”

During discussion of the motion, an opposing view was expressed in favor of approving the Haygood Avenue site as proposed by the college with a stipulation that additional measures would be required to control movements of students to prevent crossing of Haygood Avenue at any point other than the crosswalks. The Planning Commission voted and the motion passed with a 4 to 2 consensus.

New Business:

1. The Planning Commission reviewed an Application for a Pre-development Permit submitted by Roger Ross for the addition of a two-car garage at his property at 126 Oxford Way. The proposed addition met all requirements of the city ordinances. The Planning Commission voted unanimously to approve the application.

2. The students from the UGA Metropolitan Design Studio gave presentations on projects they had developed for Oxford including changes in the Whatcoat Street corridor, changes in the Emory Street corridor from Moore Street to Soule Street, proposals for mixed use development of the old city hall building, proposals for improving the trails around Oxford historic sites, and proposed uses of the Palmer Stone School grounds. 

Chairman Oliver adjourned the meeting at 8:08 PM

Respectively submitted by Jim Patrick, Secretary

